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The Chair of the Committee on Education and the other committee members were unable to attend the Education Assembly, so the meeting was organized by Lorelle Swader, staff liaison.  In addition, there were representatives from the American Association of School Librarians (AASL), the Association of College and Research Libraries (ACRL), Association for Library Collections and Technical Services (ALCTS), the ALA Committee on Research and Statistics (CORS), the Government Documents Round Table (GODORT), the Intellectual Freedom Round Table (IFRT), the Reference and User Services Association (RUSA), the Retired Members Round Table (RMRT), and the Young Adult Library Services Association (YALSA).
Ms. Swader reported on the revision to competencies statements.  There was no quorum at the Committee on Education, so no action was taken.  There will be a new Connect version in the spring.  
The Assembly members reported on activities in their respective groups.  (1) RMRT is working on programs about library services for the aged.  Wellness and Caregiving are related topics.  (2) AASL reported on programs for annual conference and the new standards for accreditation for school librarians in CATE.  (3) ACRL is working on diversity and how to be more inclusive in staff recruitment.  (4) CORS is working on a research agenda for libraries.  So far, focus groups have been used, comments have been compiled, and additional input will be gained from an upcoming presentation.  (5) RUSA continues with online courses, webinars, and continuing education.  Financial literacy is a separate topic.  (6) GODORT has been updating their web presence and is working on recruitment as specialized library careers are presented.  (7) ALCTS is doing approximately 10 webinars each semester, with a new course on the Fundamentals of Metadata added to their list.  Several free e-forums have also been offered.  (8) IFRT is working on conference programming.  (9) YALSA has produced competencies for library staff serving youth in ten areas.  They have offered free webinars on a monthly basis in varied content areas.
Lorelle Swader, staff liaison, reported that ALA is no longer producing Continuing Education Units in the formal program.  There has been a focus on leadership development.  Discussions are underway about the future of Midwinter and its effectiveness. 

The next meeting of this Assembly will be in New Orleans, probably still at mid-day on Saturday.  
The meeting adjourned at 11:20 a.m.
